

September 25, 2025

Dear Florida Conference family,

It has been a privilege and a blessing to serve the Lord in Florida Conference for over 25 years, including the last seven years as President. Florida Conference has been my home. It is where I began my ministry, grew up, got married, and raised my children. During this time, we have witnessed tremendous growth as many precious souls have given their lives to Christ. Together, we have worked faithfully to build God's Kingdom, and we will continue this mission until Jesus returns.

I have accepted the appointment to serve as Executive Secretary of the Southern Union, and effective immediately concluding my service as Conference President. Though my responsibilities will shift, my calling remains unchanged. I step into this new role with the same heart and unwavering commitment to the mission God has placed before us: to share the gospel, make disciples, and serve His people. While my role will change, the vision remains the same: to share Christ and hasten His coming.

I want to express my deep gratitude for your support and prayers over the years. Let us continue pressing forward, united in purpose and full of hope, knowing that the One who began this good work in us will be faithful to complete it.

Never forget, even though my family has grown to embrace eight conferences, Florida Conference will forever hold a special place in my heart. This is where my journey began and no matter where I go, you will always be my family.

Sincerely,

Allan Machado